Putney Historical Society Board Meeting 01/26/18 6:30PM

Present: Ruth Barton, Carolyn Handy, Maryann Toffolon, Barbara Taylor, Lyssa Papazian, Tom Jamison, Barry Stockwell, Tim Ragle, Lindley Speers

Lyssa invited Fletcher Proctor to meet with us to advise on a revised resolution, which was tabled at the last board meeting, for PHS to transfer property at 15 Kimball Hill to Next Stage Arts Project, Inc.  Fletcher attended a meeting recently and sat next to Steve Phillips and they talked about the property transfer plan.  The deal is driven by the existing lease agreement signed in October 2014.  Fletcher questioned why we are selling the property for $1?  We would be getting out of responsibility to pay building expenses so that is our incentive.  

Fletcher offered to represent us for the property transfer.  A motion was made by Carolyn and seconded by Maryann to have Fletcher Proctor represent us in this matter.  The motion passed.  

Lyssa mentioned that until now Jonathan Bump has represented us pro bono and he raised the same question at the time we signed the lease.  The new lease provisions should be agreed on before signing the resolution.  Barry talked to Maria informally about our proposal to pay $150 per month in rent and building in steps for future increase.  We feel we gave Next Stage a pretty good deal on renting the building from us.  We would like to request the same space access as before, dependent upon availability.  We should measure office and 3rd floor archive room  to better describe the leased space.  Also request use of display cases in parlor.

Fletcher will draft a new lease based on the following assumptions:

$150 monthly rent with inflation factor

shared office space (½ of parlor) with display case use plus 3rd floor archive room

other building space same access as before based on availability

add a provision for notice for cancelling lease

add provision if NSAP fails?

Maryann asked if this would change our liability insurance?  Barbara will call Richards to ask about this.

Discussed the tabled resolution, Fletcher will rewrite the resolution in the next few days and send out to board members.  We will meet again Thursday 2/1 to adopt the revised resolution at 15 Kimball Hill office at 6:30 pm.

Meeting adjorned at 7:25pm.

